ENROLLMENT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Notes
November 28, 2012   2:00 p.m.   #AA-216
PRESENT:
Donna Floyd (Chair), Vicki Ferguson, Michele Jackson, Wayne Organ, Intisar Shareef, Kenyetta Tribble
ABSENT:
Terence Elliott, Jeanette Moore

	Topic
	Discussion
	Follow-Up

	Enrollment Priorities
	· The change in enrollment priorities came from the Student Success Task Force.  The policy is intended to ensure that students get the classes they need in the CTE, transfer, and basic skills areas.  This should be implemented in fall 2014 and we need to start publicizing it in spring 2013.  There are priority groups:  1) Veterans and Foster Youth, DSPS and EOPS students; 2) DSPS Note-takers, Students Near Graduation, Intercollegiate Athletes; 3) Continuing Students who are categorized by the number of units completed; 4) New, Fully Matriculated and New Non-Matriculated Students; and 5) Concurrent enrollment students.  These priorities are district-wide.  There is a question about which priority group the Gateway, MCHS, and Senior Connection students will register.  We have an MOU with these programs.  All students must be in good standing to get their priority registration.  There is a need for more workshops for probationary students.  Counselor Bob Webster and Kenyetta have been working hard on revamping the workshop.  Students now take a quiz at the end of the workshop, which is also on the counseling website.  The quiz takes approximately seven minutes to complete.  The three campuses want to do an intervention for these students and will work with the D.O. on a unified strategy.
	

	2012-13 FTES – We Will Make Our Goal!
	· Donna announced we will make our FTES goal for fall 2012.  She doesn’t know what the final number will be.  The goal was 2,500 and it’s now at 2,525.  

· In summer 2012 the FTES goal was lower so there could be more FTES in the fall.  This won’t be the case in summer 2013 because summer 2012 was 164 FTES less than summer 2011.  If Proposition 30 hadn’t passed, we would have still met our goal because a lot of courses would have been cut.  We can now add 1,100 clock hours to the spring 2013 schedule, or approximately 30 sections.  The guidelines for adding classes include:  1) Key to the college’s mission:  CTE, Transfer, Basic Skills; 2) Scheduling classes outside of the main traffic flow; 3) Classes that have a wait list; and 4) Student demand.  Having a three-week summer intersession is being considered, but 
	

	2012-13 FTES – We Will Make Our Goal! (Continued)
	the President doesn’t want the college to depend on intersession to meet our FTES goal.  We’re looking at late-start classes.  Intisar pointed out that faculty need to be taken into account when adding sections.  It’s unfair to faculty to tell them they’ll be teaching a class and then it’s not offered.  The college culture needs to change as far as students registering late.  Those students tend to drop out. Donna distributed a draft of a flyer that will be poster size and laminated and posted in the community informing people that more classes are being offered in spring.  Donna distributed and explained the catalog and schedule timeline for 2013-14.  The timeline can be sent to faculty, although it hasn’t been done in the past
	· Michele made note of suggested changes to the flyer that will be made before the flyer is sent and posted.


	S.B. 1456, Student Success Act
	· Orientation, assessment, counseling/ed. planning is the new focus.  The name of matriculation will be changed to “Student Success Support Program”.  Intisar suggested making orientation more attractive to students, something to motivate students to attend orientation, such as having a performer.  Several offered suggestions for making orientation more inviting.  On February 1, 2013, there will be a webinar, “Rethinking Orientation”.

· Students will be required to have an educational goal.  Students will have to be in good standing to receive the BOG fee waiver.  There will be an appeal process for the fee waiver.  It will be very similar to the Pell Grant appeal process.  S.B. 1456 won’t be fully implemented until 2015-16 but funding will be based on the 2014-15 report.  We’ll have to show the state what the college is doing to help students be successful.     
· Kenyetta Tribble has been selected to be on the state-wide Matriculation Advisory Council.  

· All community colleges will be required to have a student scorecard showing when the students completed all the steps.  Students will have to have an ed. plan within two semesters.  Funding will be based on how many students had an ed. plan and were successful.  More than half the counselors put ed. plans in Datatel.  The rest of the ed. plans are on paper, but having it online would be best.  
· Beginning January 1, 2013, A.B. 540 students (students who have attended a California high school for three years, or have their G.E.D., or passed the proficiency exam, and are registered in a California community college) can apply for state aid:  CalWORKS, EOPS, CARE, Cal Grants, fee waivers, scholarships, etc.  Vicki distributed a flyer about the California Dream Act.  March 2, 2013 is the deadline for applying for grants for fall 2013.  This information is now on the Financial Aid website.  

· There will be an information session on DACA (Federal) on December 5 at 4:00 p.m. in the Fireside Room.  Vicki has invited groups to come to campus in January to give workshops on DACA.    
	· Students will be informed of all the changes that will occur due to S.B. 1456.  

	Marketing Plan
	· Michele distributed the 2013-14 Enrollment Management Plan for Marketing and Communications.  Because of all the changes, the Enrollment Management Committee may want to revisit what we want to do with marketing.  Michele created this plan so it aligns with the district goals.  Donna thought some of the marketing plan could be incorporated into the Enrollment Management Plan and be more specific about the measurable outcomes.    
· The Spanish website is getting a lot of hits.  President Noldon is trying to find the funds to have all programs on the Spanish website.  
	· The Marketing Plan will be looked at again at the January 23, 2013 meeting.

	Adjournment
	· The meeting adjourned at 3:55 p.m.
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